
ROLLING HILLS-GLENCAIRN COMMUNITY SERVICE, INC.
BOARD MEETING 	MINUTES
October 8, 2024

President, Eugene Hartman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm

Board members in attendance: Eugene Hartman, Kathleen Parvin, Dan Kelly, Austin Harris, Eric Bowden, Laurie Johnson and Carole Adsit. Absent. Absent: Chris Otto.
Also attending: Office manager Ruby Hall, Office assistant Chris Karr and 2 community members.

Approval of Minutes
· Mr. Kelly motioned to approve the minutes of the September 10, 2024, board meeting, Ms. Adsit seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. Minutes of the September 10, 2024, board meeting are approved and entered into the association records.

Public Comment
· 1078 Paul Ave has several temporary residences. (trailers, RV’s). Neighbors are encouraged to call the Island County Sherrif’s department as needed. The office will file a complaint with Island County for code enforcement and suggest neighbors do the same.
· Mr. F requested to keep the float available for winter crabbing season. The board agreed not to leave the float out during winter, due to the potential for weather related damage.

Water Report 
· KW email report was reviewed, and questions were added for the November meeting.
· King Water Report-September 2024 
· 4 aerator pumps and reservoir fan to be replaced-on order.
· 2023 Water Use Efficiency report filed 10/7/24.
· Basin cleaning is scheduled for 10/15/24.
· Full system flush is scheduled for 10/22 & 10/24.
· The office received complaints of “black” water from four streets on 10/7/24. It was cleared by flushing residential lines. King Water was notified.
· Engineer Report-Kelly Evans is to review KW procedure on 10/11/24. Mr. Bowden is to attend.
· A request for classification of the consumer side water lines for the EPA Copper/Lead survey was included in October 2024 billing.
· WIWSHA report for Sept 19th meeting was presented by Ms. Johnson.

Bookkeeper/Office Report –
· Reviewed September 2024 preliminary financial reports.
· Tradewinds insurance is working on a quote.
· All current board members are signatories at Heritage bank as of 9/27/24.
· Review 811 dig procedures
· Mrs. Hall will call Penn Cove H2O district, about their purveyor services.
· Computer software and email are having issues. IT has been working on it this week.
 
Dock/Pier Report 
· Decks Fences and General Construction is scheduled to begin pier maintenance in November. 
· The float was returned to Coupeville 9/24/24.

Grounds and Community Report
· Winfield Designs-no update

The next regular board meeting is November 12, 2024

Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.

Submitted for approval by Ruby Hall
